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July 27, 2021 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
aida.camacho@bpu.nj.gov 
board.secretary@bpu.nj.gov 
 
Aida Camacho-Welch 
Secretary of the Board 
Board of Public Utilities 
44 South Clinton Avenue, 9th Floor 
P.O. Box 350 
Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0350 
 
 RE: In the Matter of the Petition of Atlantic City Electric Company Pursuant to 

N.J.A.C. 14:3-5.1(e) for Approval to Relocate Its Customer Service Center from 
2430 Atlantic Avenue, in the City of Atlantic City, County of Atlantic, to 5100 
Wellington Avenue, in the City of Ventnor, County of Atlantic, State of New 
Jersey 

  BPU Docket No. EO20100689 
 
Dear Secretary Camacho-Welch: 
 
 The undersigned is Assistant General Counsel to Atlantic City Electric Company (“ACE” 
or the “Company”).  By way of follow up to the Order of Approval issued by the New Jersey 
Board of Public Utilities (the “Board” or “BPU”) on January 27, 2021 (the “Order”), ACE is 
providing an update on the status of the above referenced office relocation. 
 
 As stated in the Petition and as referenced in the Order, the Company anticipated that the 
Ventnor City office (the “New Office”) would be renovated and open for business by August 1, 
2021.  Order at page 1.  Unfortunately, due to ongoing complications attributable to the Pandemic 
and a shortage of construction-related supplies and workers, the relocation to the New Office must 
be delayed.1  ACE now anticipates that the renovation will be completed by October 15, 2021.  
 
 Rest assured that, in the interim, the Atlantic City office will continue to be available to 
ACE customers for drop off payments.  The Company also affirms all of the obligations, terms, 
and conditions embodied in the Order.2  No modification of the Order is being requested.         
 
  

 
1 Numerous construction-related supplies essential to the retrofitting of the New Office (i.e., lumber) are on backorder. 
2 Inasmuch as the current office in Atlantic City is not “unavailable before completion of the equipping and relocation 
process” of the New Office, there is no need to develop a contingency plan. Order at 4. 
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Consistent with the Order issued by the Board in connection with In the Matter of the New 
Jersey Board of Public Utilities’ Response to the COVID-19 Pandemic for a Temporary Waiver 
of Requirements for Certain Non-Essential Obligations, BPU Docket No. EO20030254, Order 
dated March 19, 2020, this correspondence is being electronically filed with the Secretary of the 
Board, the Division of Law, and the New Jersey Division of Rate Counsel.  No paper copies will 
follow. 

 
Thank you, in advance, for your cooperation and courtesies.  Feel free to contact the 

undersigned with any questions. 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
              
        Philip J. Passanante 
        An Attorney at Law of the 
          State of New Jersey 
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